

## GHS Theatre Boosters Meeting

February 9<sup>th</sup>, 2017

Lisa Dinning called the meeting at 7: 05pm

**In attendance:** Doreen Dawson-Kubiak, Kate Smith, Mary Toledano, Phil Walker, Tom Rogers, Lisa Dinning, Christina Vrba, Dawn Clemens, Amber Miller-Judson

### **The Board:**

Lisa Dinning: President

Kate Smith: Treasurer

Amber Miller-Judson: Secretary

Lisa Dinning has approved minutes from January 12, 2017, Doreen second.

**Membership:** currently 43, as of February 9, 2017

**Treasurer's Report:** Total Balance as of February 9, 2017 - Reported

Mr. Rodgers, present. **One Acts** discussed and is happening! Saturday February 25<sup>th</sup>, in the Geneva Commons! Mr. Rogers will put out Email to GHS staff for sponsor for next year. One Acts position is a stipend position. Mr. Rogers and Ms. Mary T feel January is a good time frame for the One Acts to take place. Mary suggested more advertisement. Lisa Dinning asked Mr. Rogers is there is a deadline as to when we should have/know who the Sponsor is to represent the Students of GHS. The date would be October 1<sup>st</sup>, to provide a successful show. One Acts-should be a school wide event, not just the Fine Art Students. The members would like this to be the entire student body represented. Skits from clubs, performances from athletic teams, etc. Nancy Gorbett will be helping this year. If the sponsor is not an employee of the district they will need background check, finger printing. Lisa Dinning is in contact w Emma and Nancy Gorbett.

One Acts:

Poster was shown at meeting, Rebecca Lang designed. (Well Done, Rebecca!) This to be added to 304 connects and ask GTV to make announcements regarding date and time of show.

In the future:

Students Submit scripts to Sponsor, hold auditions, call backs. Sponsor is not heavily involved. Student directed show.

**Viking Revue** was also discussed, Mrs. Curtis and Mary T help with the auditions and talent. Suggested that entire student body be represented to see the many talents of all students, not just students involved in Fine Arts.

Mr. Rogers asked how the parent/Cast Meeting went supporting Musical, Hello, Dolly! Lisa responded not too many parents.

Phil asked Mr. Rogers about the light board. Mr. Rogers is in discussion w Scott. Upgrading auditorium ceiling lights, switch to LED lights. Discussion on the auditorium to be rented by outside venues. Examples: Elementary schools, dance companies.

Darcy C. reaching out to Lisa Pav (sp?) from Park District, regarding sharing spaces, GHS and Playhouse 38-Black Box.

Lisa Pav (sp?) considerations of having Park District summer production here @ GHS in August

Write Club, a writing club of Geneva HS, sponsored by Mr. Steve Wittman may be moved to Playhouse 38

Mary T gave Mr. Rogers **Wish List**

1. Proper storage, wireless microphones,
2. Mr. Rogers and Mary will discuss wish list and bring this back to March

Library Representatives: Zach Craft, and Paula at Boosters meeting to discuss proposal of new Geneva Library development, voting to take place regarding referendum April 4, 2017. More info can be found at [www.gpldnewbuilding.org](http://www.gpldnewbuilding.org) or a social media site on Facebook: Yesgenevalibrary.

### **OLD Business:**

**Fundraiser-California Pizza Kitchen for Tuesday March 7<sup>th</sup>.** All day includes: dine-in, take out, catering and all beverages. Boosters will receive 20% of receipts!  
Ask Mr. Santo to announce on GTV in morning announcement and 304 connects.

A future fundraiser: Smencils, another time during the year. It is a money maker.

### **Cast Appreciation:**

Cast/crew/techies gifts -Dawn on her way to making 60-61 gifts!!

Dawn will need posters before or at next meeting to put on lockers

Posters need to go up March 10<sup>th</sup> if you want to help, please contact Dawn or go to school at 3:15pm. Any help is much appreciated!

Tech week #1 begins March 6th

Tech Week #2 begins March 13th

Lisa D to put announcement on Facebook

Reminder: we will need a volunteer next year for Cast Appreciation!!

### **Hello, Dolly!**

Good Turn out so far w volunteers of Hello, Dolly! ☺

Fagan's working on Poster, almost complete. Once this is finished, poster with Musical info will be sent to community forums: 304 connects, Viking Vessel, programs and t-shirts w graphics can be decided upon.

John Downey has been contacted regarding photos of students involved in production. Techs have been photographed

Mrs. Curtis: and Lisa D working on Program.

Lisa contacting Mrs. Curtis about residents of Greenfields, coming Wednesday, March 15<sup>th</sup>, 7:30pm. Volunteers needed to help distribute free Treat and water bottle (2-3 volunteers) Lisa will ask Mrs. Curtis how many residents are expected.

**Front House:** Amber has volunteered. Red material used in the musical My Fair Lady is requested. Statue of Liberty cardboard cutout will be purchased by Dawn C. \$40.00. The budget for Front of House is \$200. Dawn will be reimbursed. Possibly contact Mr. O, from Art dept., asking about student artwork for Front of House. NY city Sky line? Romance?

### **AWARDS BANQUET:**

Doreen showed creative centerpiece ideas. Everyone agreed they look great, and the added balloon will be a nice touch.

Awards being discussed

Idea presented that directors will say a short personable sentiment regarding each Senior. Mrs. Curtis, Konnie, and Mary T. If they could not be present at banquet, the board members could read. Contact Konnie regarding awards and sentiment ideas. Amber will contact Konnie. Individual awards are pending w further discussion at March meeting. Mixture of student votes vs director. Possibly only awards to seniors

Seniors getting gifts- Totes w added journals. Directors to come up with nice sentiment said to Seniors

Phil suggests a shout out idea. Pictures from parents of senior actors from the past 4 years put on a separate senior slide show.

Meeting adjourned @ 10:20pm

### **Schedule of Events 2017:**

One Acts: Feb 25 \*\* Hello, Dolly Musical: March 16, 17, 18 \*\*Viking Review: April 21,22\*\*Awards Banquet: April 23

**Next Meeting March 9<sup>th</sup> @ 7:00pm.**

